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Penn Township Receives Innovation Award 

Penn Township, Lancaster County received 1st place in the Build a Better Mousetrap Contest sponsored by PennDOT 
Local Technical Assistance Program. The contest is to recognize municipalities that develop improved ways of doing 
transportation related jobs.  

The Public Works crew created a snow fence winder. Rolling up snow fence in higher grass or corn stalks is difficult 
so the crew came up with an innovative way to use the hydraulics on its small dump truck to create a winder that 

rolls up the fencing on a metal rod. A used stone pan from the back of a 
dump truck supplied the framework for the new tool. They removed the 
floor of the pan and welded on a platform to hold the hydraulic valve and 
controls. With the addition of some hoses, a couple of universal joints, and 
scrap that the 
department had on 
hand, the snow 
fence winder was 
built for the small 
cost of $520. The 
new equipment has 
increased the 
efficiency of rolling 
the snow fence into 
tighter rolls for 
storage. 
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Chief Steffen, 
President of PA 
Chiefs of Police 

Association 
Congratulations to 
Northern Lancaster 
County Regional 
Police Department’s 
Chief David Steffen 
for his appointment 
as the President of 
the Pennsylvania 
Chiefs of Police 
Association! Chief 
Steffen was sworn-in 
on July 20, 2021 at a 
ceremony held at the 
Kalahari Resorts in 
P o c o n o  M a n o r , 
PA. Chief Steffen will 
serve as President 
until July of 2022. The 
pictured NLCRPD 
Officers and staff 
were in attendance to 
celebrate the event 
and support Chief 
Steffen in his new 
role. 

 
Pictured below left to 
right: Lieutenant Joshua 
Kilgore, Officer 
Alexandria Hahn, 
Detective Theresa Stauffer, 
Chief David Steffen, 
Sergeant Rodney King, 
Administrator Rebecca 
Borne and Sergeant David 
Burdis. 

Get rid of the tree after Christmas 
or when it is dry. Dried-out trees 
are a fire danger and should not be 
left in the home or garage, or 
placed outside against the home. 

Penn Township residents are 
encouraged to discard their live 
Christmas trees in the designated 
area behind the Township office 
from December 26 through the 
end of January. All decorations 
must be removed and discarded 
prior to bringing your Christmas 
tree for recycling. 

Can Fire, Police, or Ambulance 
find your home or business if 
you have an emergency?  
The Penryn Fire Company can help 
you by making a green reflecƟve 
sign for your property. These signs 
can be purchased to help first 
responders locate you quickly in an 
emergency. Call the staƟon at  
717‐665‐2535 to order your 
address marker sign. 

https://penntwplanco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/Address-Placard-Order-Sheet.pdf
https://www.nfpa.org/Public-Education/Fire-causes-and-risks/Seasonal-fire-causes/Winter-holidays


 

 

Arlene H. Mar n 

Arlene H. MarƟn, 85, of LiƟtz, died peacefully on Friday, 
September 10, 2021 at Pleasant View ReƟrement Community, 
Manheim. Born in Manheim, she was the daughter of the late 
Elias and Anna Frysinger Hornberger. Arlene was the loving wife 
of John W. MarƟn who died in 1970.  
 
Arlene reƟred from the Penn Township Municipality in 2001 as 
the office manager. She was a giver who was always making 
friends with her gentle personality and kind heart.  
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Low water pressure? 
If you noƟce a decrease in public water pressure 
please first ask a plumber to check your system. 
We can tell when the public water mains lose 
pressure. If that happens we will noƟfy you. Sign 
up for the SwiŌ 911 Emergency NoƟficaƟon 
System by contacƟng our office, 717‐665‐4508.  

Arlene H. MarƟn 

We remember... 

Saturday,  
December 4th at 
8:30am at the square 
in Manheim, PA 
 

Cost: $30* 
*Price increases after November 1st 

 
For more information, visit 

www.manheimlions.org or register 
online at www.runsignup.com 

Penn Township Zoning 
Ordinance Public 

Comment and Review 
Requested 

 
P e n n  T o w n s h i p  i s 
requesting public comments 
and review for the proposed 
Draft Zoning Ordinance. All 
public comments and 
reviews can be submitted 
on  the  webs i te  a t 
www.penntwplanco.org/
report-a-concern. When 
submitt ing comments, 
please reference the 
chapter, section, and 
subsection(s). Example: 
27.310.1.A and page 
n u m b e r .  A l l  p u b l i c 
comments and reviews are 
requested by: Friday, 
November 26, 2021.  

https://penntwplanco.org/how-do-i/harmful-insect-pests/spotted-lanternfly/
https://penntwplanco.org/government/boards-commissions/zoning-task-force/
https://runsignup.com/Race/PA/Manheim/ManheimSantarun
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WINTER STORM SAFETY & TIPS WINTER STORMWATER POLLUTION 
PREVENTION TIPS 

 

Start shoveling early! The more snow you remove, the 
less salt and sand you’ll need. Here are some do’s and 
don’ts when shoveling or plowing snow. 
 
DO: 
 Pile snow in locaƟons with the most opportunity to 

infiltrate into the ground. 
 Pile snow in areas where water does not pond. 
 Clear away any snow that may have been thrown 

onto the storm drains. 
 
DON’T: 
x Do not pile snow on top of storm drains or near 
 water bodies and wetlands. 
x Do not pile snow onto rain gardens or bioretenƟon 
 areas. 
 

TIPS TO AVOID USING SALT AS A DEICER 
More salt does not equal more melƟng snow. Follow 
product instrucƟons when spreading deicing material 
and give it Ɵme to work. Sweep up any material 
remaining aŌer 
the snow/ice 
melts. 
When 
temperatures 
hit 15 ֯ F or 
below, salt is 
not effecƟve. 
Consider using 
tracƟon materials that contain an acetate, potassium 
chloride, magnesium chloride, or cracked cornmeal 
instead of sand or kiƩy liƩer. 

 ! Pay close aƩenƟon to places that may have eroded during the snow melt. Plan to improve 
these areas in the spring by using naƟve grasses, meadow plants, or naƟve trees and shrubs. 

Normal snow accumulation does not pose a threat to rain gardens, so there is no need 
to shovel a rain garden. However, heavy snow loads can weigh down and saturate 
your garden and hurt plants. Pile snow uphill from the rain garden so when the snow 
melts the rain garden can do what it is designed to do. 

https://www.ready.pa.gov/BeInformed/Know-The-Threats/Pages/Winter-Weather.aspx
http://www.rettew.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Q4-Fact-Sheet-FINAL-2.pdf
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Active Development Plans 

Name Location Project Status 
Pleasant View Retirement 
Community North Penryn Road Residential Development Under construction 

Cedar Hollow West Sun Hill Road Residential Development Built out, nearing completion 

Sweetbriar Creek Bucknoll Road Residential Development 
Built out, nearing  
completion 

Manheim Commons 
Lancaster Road/Bucknoll 
Road 

Residential Development/
Commercial Pending construction 

Sun Hill Commons West Sun Hill Residential Development Under construction 

Baron's Ridge White Oak Road Residential Development 
Built out, nearing  
completion 

Elite Paving Ditz Drive Commercial alteration Pending construction 

Landis Homes Communities Doe Run Road Residential Development Development plans pending 

Avery Square 
South side of Fruitville 
Pike/South Oak St. Residential Development Development plans pending 
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It’s s ll important to Recycle Right!  

As a reminder, please 
include only "Big 4" 
materials in your 
curbside recycling bin, 
including: 

 Corrugated 
cardboard 

 PlasƟc boƩles and 
jugs with necks  

 Metal food and 
beverage cans 

 Glass boƩles and 
jars  

Before puƫng those items in the bin, remember to flaƩen boxes, empty, rinse and remove lids from containers.  

For more informaƟon on recycling in Lancaster County or quesƟons about what items belong in the bin, visit 
www.recyclerightlancaster.org.  

In addiƟon to proper recycling, it’s also important to know how to properly dispose of household hazardous waste 
(HHW) such as electronics, paint, baƩeries, cleaning products, chemicals and more.  

Lancaster County residents can dispose these items and more for FREE at LCSWMA’s HHW Facility located at 1299 
Harrisburg Pike, Lancaster. The HHW Facility is open Monday through Friday from 7am – 4pm and Saturdays from  
8 – 11am. 

For a complete list of accepted materials, please visit www.lcswma.org or call 717‐397‐9968.  

Do you have a Certificate of  Occupancy or Zoning Certificate for a project you completed?  
If not, contact the Township at 717-665-4508 to find out how to close out your open permit. 

https://recyclerightlancaster.org/
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Penn Township 2021 Accomplishments 

 Bid the Fruitville Pike, Temperance Hill Road, and Holly Tree Road intersecƟon project 

 Added a $130,000 SCADA Remote Control System for operators to monitor and control the public water and public 
sewer systems remotely 

 Replaced public water treatment filter membranes for $78,000 aŌer 10 years of service 

 Obtained approval of a state $402,000 Growing Greener 
grant to construct a state‐required stormwater (MS4) project 

 Co‐op self‐insurance dividends received $8,486 from 
property and liability and $129,460 from health coverage 

 Received $521,894 of $1,043,788 allocated federal American 
Rescue Plan funds 

 Replaced the 2009 Chevrolet HHR with a 2012 Chevrolet 
Suburban from the NLCRPD 

 Added ‘Knox’ lock box standards for businesses with alarms 
systems for first‐ responder’s secure emergency access 

 Held our first Farmer AppreciaƟon event at the Manheim Farm Show, aƩended by about 100 Penn Township Farmers 

 The Penn IDA and the Economic Development Company of Lancaster partnered to process 13 new Next GeneraƟon 
Farm Loans, totaling $6,405,800 which leads the state in these kinds of loans 

 Requested County and PennDOT funding for the Fruitville Pike and South Oak Street $1.1 million signalized 
intersecƟon project 

 Road ConstrucƟon on Elm Road Pipe (Newport to Brooklawn Roads) Design, Widen North Penryn Road, Bucknoll 
Road, North Penryn Road, North of Oak Lane Pipe, Highview Drive Pipe to Creek, North Penryn Road ‐ North of Airy 
Hill Road, Willoughby Circle Drive, Loop Road, Cool Spring Road Bridge, Fairview Road Bridge, Northview Road Bridge 

 Road Maintenance ($216,192) on Blairton Court, 
Walnut Drive, Locust Grove Road, Evans Road, Oak 
Lane (North Penryn to Speedwell Forge) (North 
Penryn Road to the end), West Lexington Road 
(Doe Run to Newport), Scenic Drive 

 Arranged $3,559 in repairs needed at five traffic 
signals 

 Filed a $6,349 claim for a Township School Zone 
sign and pole damaged by a motorist 

 Added wastewater treatment plant shower and 
restroom improvements 

 Finished draŌing a new zoning code and started 
draŌing a new land development code 

 Replaced Access Permit database with Permit 
Manager soŌware system, saving staff Ɵme and improving request response Ɵme 

 Maintained employee pension plan (not distressed) at a very high, 131.9 percent funded 

Please         putting cloth rags into the public sewer system, by flushing them down a toilet or other means. The 
rags are damaging to the treatment system causing unnecessary expense. It is illegal to put rags into the system. 
The Township will prosecute anyone putting rags into the system but prefers for the system users to cooperate. 

https://ecode360.com/31066768


 

 

WINTER PROGRAMS 
Story Times: Family Story Time on Tuesdays at 10 am, Virtual  
Story Time on Thursdays via Zoom at 10 am, Toddler Time with Stay & 
Play on Fridays at 10 am. 

Winter Reading Program for ages 5-15 sponsored by the Reading  
Royals Hockey Team: November 15-February 1 

December 3: Cookies, Crafts, and Cocoa 

December 31: Kids Noon Year’s Eve Celebration 

Teen Advisory Board: Monthly meetings beginning in January, 2022. 
Open to any teens who want to help plan library programs and provide 
input on upcoming YA book orders. 

Teen Dungeons & Dragons every other Saturday from 11 am to 3 pm. 

Kids Crafternoons will be held in January and February. 

Monthly Lego Build-a-thons (all ages) will continue through winter. 

You’ll find details about additional programs and events at  
manheimlibrary.org and on Facebook.  
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Penn Township Offices 
Hours: Mon-Thurs...7am-5:30pm 

Municipal Office ················· 717-665-4508 
Water & Sewer Billing ·········· 717-665-4508 
Building/Zoning ················· 717-665-4508 
Sewage Enforcement ············ 717-989-8439 
Police Dept. (NLCRPD) ········ 717-733-0965 

TOWNSHIP OFFICE—WINTER CLOSINGS 
 

November 25 & 26: Thanksgiving 
December 24: Christmas 

December 31 & January 3: New Year’s  
January 17: Martin Luther King Day 

February 21: President’s Day 

15 East High Street 
Manheim, PA 17545 

717-665-6700 
manheimlibrary.org 

 
M,T, W, F: 9 AM - 5 PM 

TH: 9 AM - 8 PM 
SAT: 9 AM - 4 PM 

 
Closing at 1 pm 
New Year’s Eve 

 
Closed  

New Year’s Day 
Martin Luther King Jr. Day 

Presidents Day 

https://manheimlibrary.org/
http://lititzrec.com/
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97 N Penryn Rd, Manheim, PA 17545 

***NOTE: To subscribe or unsubscribe to the quarterly newsletter, write to secretary@penntwplanco.org with the subject “Newsletter”. 
Penn Township privacy policy: We collect no personally identifiable information unless you voluntarily supply it.  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Chairperson-Ben Bruckhart 

Vice Chairperson-Richard Landis 
Treasurer-Ronald Krause 

Supervisor-Thomas Walsh 
Supervisor-Gary Stevens 
Secretary-Mark Hiester 

 

TOWNSHIP STAFF 
Manager-Mark Hiester 

Planner-Jennifer Tulonen 
Zoning & Codes Officer-Matt Reeser 

Finance-Connie Weidle 
Receptionist-Barbara Grable 

Public Works Director-Daryl Lefever 
Foreman-Neil Fittery 

Maintenance Worker-Keith Iehle 
Maintenance Worker-Shannon Martin 
Maintenance Worker-Dave Newcomer 

PLANNING COMMISSION 
Chairperson-Fred Hammond  

Vice Chairperson-Linda Brown 
Secretary-Cullen Ketcham 

Member-Stephen Engle 
Member-Leroy Stoltzfus 

Alternate-Skylar Gingrich 
 

ZONING HEARING BOARD 
Chairperson-Gerald Wolfe 

Vice Chairperson-Steven Bushey 
Member-Aaron Kopp 
Member-Bill Postel 

Member-David Breinich 
 

NORTHERN 
LANCASTER COUNTY  

REGIONAL POLICE 
Chief-David Steffen 

NORTHWESTERN 
 LANCASTER  

COUNTY AUTHORITY 
Chairperson-Herbert Mattern 

Vice-Chairperson-Barbara Horst 
Treasurer-Robert Kurtz 
Member-Phil Donmoyer 
Member-Cullen Ketcham 

 
PENN INDUSTRIAL 

DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
Chairperson-Thomas Kifolo 

Vice-Chairperson-Seth Obetz 
Secretary-Wayne Martenas 
Member-Jennifer Tulonen 

Member-Joseph Eisenhauer 
 

SEWAGE ENFORCEMENT  
OFFICER 

Len Spencer, III, SEO 

2021 marks 175 Years 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Penn Township, Lancaster County founded in 1846 


